
Borough of Munhall 
Virtual - Workshop Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, November 18, 2020 - 6:00 P.M.  
Meeting ID: 84461591233 Passcode: 051885 

 
 
 

• Call to Order – President Inglis called the meeting to 
order.  
 

• Pledge of Allegiance   
 
• Roll Call: Councilman Falce; 

Councilman Fallon; Councilman Ondo; 
Councilman Petruzzi; Councilman 
Stein; Vice President Votedian; 
President Inglis – All present 

 
• Council Item(s): 

 
1. Raymond Bodnar Way – Manager Varhola explained the 

dedication and the motion to adopt Raymond Bodnar Way.  
 

2. Tax Anticipation Note – Manager Varhola discussed the TAN 
with Council.  Councilman Ondo asked if it was necessary and 
Manager Varhola explained it carries the Borough from January 
until the Borough taxes start to come in.  Councilman Ondo 
thought the bond monies could be used and Solicitor Evashavik 
advised it would be illegal.    
 

3. Transfers from Municipal Building Capital Fund – Manager 
Varhola explained the motion to transfer funds from the Capital 
account to the General Fund for items paid.   
 

4. Best of the Batch - Mr. Varhola explained Resolution 2020-7.  
 
 



5. Hiring of Crossing Guard - Mr. Varhola explained the hiring of 
Mrs. Spears and went into the motion to run an ad for another 
guard.  Councilman Ondo asked about the process that took 
place to hire her and Manager Varhola and President Inglis 
explained.   Councilman Fallon asked about the current 
crossing guard shifts.  

 
Mayor Brennan asked about the process set in place to 
authorize transfers from the Municipal Building Capital Fund 
account.  Manager Varhola states Hatch Engineering makes 
suggestions to Council for approval.   
 
Mayor Brennan and Council discussed the Zoom meetings  
and voiced his frustration with them.   President Inglis agreed 
but it is what must take place during the pandemic.  Solicitor 
Evashavik advised of the current restrictions.   
 
Mayor Brennan asked a question about Ray Bodnar Way.  He 
asked if it is an ordinance.   Manager Varhola advised yes.  
 
Councilman Fallon asked about some of the bills being paid.   
Manager Varhola explained.  He then asked if there will be 
discussions about the 2021 budget.   Manager Varhola advised 
not on this agenda but there is work to be done on it.  He has 
presented it to Council for that work.  
 
Mayor Brennan, Councilman Falce, President Inglis, Manager 
Varhola and Chief Pat Campbell discussed the crossing guards 
hiring process.   President Inglis asked Mayor Brennan, Chief 
Campbell and Councilman Fallon to take the interview process.  
 
President Inglis thanked Councilman Fallon for all the work 
taking down the banners on Main Street.  Councilman Fallon 
said the Boy Scouts helped and were asking about taking care 
of the Veterans Monument on Longfellow Drive.  
 
Councilman Falce informed Council of the ALOM banquet on 
December 3, 2020.   



Councilman Petruzzi advised Council there are 3 new cases of 
COVID-19 within the Steel Valley School District.  

 
 

• Additional Item(s): 
 
 
• Adjournment  

 
 


